
 Discover A Place to Call Home      
 

Volume , Issue March 2022 

THE MESSENGER   

 When I was working as a school 

counselor, one of the most tragic 

circumstances I encountered (more 

than once) was a child who had 

been abused and neglected as an 

infant and baby. They often had 

severe behavior problems, 

difficulty coping and some 

required extensive psychiatric 

help, even being institutionalized 

for periods of time. I really saw 

little hope for many of them unless 

there was a direct intervention 

from God. But just as some 

children who are abused and 

neglected struggle greatly, children 

who are placed on a solid 

foundation of faith, nurture, and 

security often cope and function 

well even during great traumatic 

events in their lives. 

 I have no doubt that one 

function of the church, in 

conjunction with the family, is to 

provide a solid foundation of faith 

in Christ.    

 

 

 

 Jesus rebuked his disciples 

when they attempted to send away 

parents and their children who had 

come to be blessed by Jesus. Jesus 

understood how important that 

ministry was to His Kingdom and 

He was not going to neglect it. 

 We, as a church in imitation of 

Christ, must not neglect the 

ministry to our young children.  

We need a core group of faithful 

servants and teachers who are 

committed to revealing the love of 

Christ to these children, building 

on that foundation. 

 We continue to grow in our pre-

school and nursery and what a 

blessing it is to have an abundance 

of children gracing our fellowship 

and facility. With that I am going 

to ask you to do one simple thing: 

Sincerely pray Jesus’ prayer in 

Matthew 9:37-38.  

“The harvest is plentiful but the 

workers are few.” 

 Ask the Lord of the harvest, 

therefore, to send out workers into 

his harvest field. One field that 

needs attention now is our pre-

school.  Please pray and ask God if 

you are to be one of the workers 

sent.       ~Pastor Mark 

 

 

 

 

 

The window blinds in the 

Fellowship Hall are being replaced.   

Guidestone will be giving us a 

quote for our insurance coverage. 

JLBC will host a community 

garage sale on August 6th 8am-

Noon.  All items will be free.  If 

donations are made, they will be 

given to Grace Ministries.  You 

may bring items to the church to 

donate:  clean and gently used 

clothing and household items.  

Volunteers needed to help set up, 

work during the sale, and take 

down.  All items remaining at the 

end will be donated to the Boys 

and Girls Club Resale Shop.  

Contact Ida Jones or Jennifer Naas 

for more information. 

Upcoming Fundraisers for 

Summer Camp Fund:  Meals to 

Go, Lemonade Stand, T Shirts 

Upcoming Fundraisers for South 

Africa Mission Trip:  T Shirts, 

Pottery Painting, Mother’s Day 

Pies 



Rathgeber House Report   

A big thank you to Dan Keown 
for making a roast, gravy, 
mashed potatoes, and a 
pineapple upside down cake.  It 
didn’t take long for the guests to 
enjoy this delicious meal.  One 
person doesn't have to make the 
entire meal.  Several can get 
together and decide what to fix.  
Just let me know! 

Thank you,                               
Fran Koch                                   
940-636-8215 

        ————————— 

PASTOR & DEACONS 

Please feel free to call any of       
us at any time. 

Mark Simons  940-867-5066 

Rick Griffin   940-249-8461 

Bill Lindenborn 940-781-2504           

Marvin Maherg  940-636-2207 

Robert Ritter  940-631-7437 

John Naas           501-607-0713 

MARK SIMONS – PASTOR 

jlbcburk@gmail.com 

www.jlbcburk.com 

Office hours: 9:00 AM – 3:00 PM 

Monday – Thursday 

Located on Kramer Rd across 
from Burkburnett High School 

For the month of February, we 

donated 55 pounds of food to 

Grace Ministries.  Thank you all 

who donated.  The needs for 

March are peanut butter, jelly, 

and crackers.   

Thank you to everyone that 

donated to help purchase 

blanket fabric.  We made 8 

blankets for Hospice of Wichita 

Falls. 

We will be taking lunch to MSU 

BSM on March 9th.  We need 

donations of individually 

wrapped dessert and canned 

soda.  Please bring these to the 

office by 3pm on March 8th.   

Thank you all so much for your 

support of these missions.   

Thank you, 

Steve & Ida Jones 

Prayer Walk                                             

March 6th at 9:15am                                                        

Meet in JLBC Fellowship Hall 

Deacons’ Meeting                               

March 13th at 4pm 

 

Family Business Meeting 

March 16th at 7pm  

 

Church Council Meeting                   

March 6th at 3pm 

Wednesday Bible Study & Prayer 

Meal for Everyone at 5:20pm                 

Adult class in Sanctuary at 6pm 

Youth & Team Kids class at 6pm 

We are accepting applications for our 

Paid Nursery Worker Position.  

Please have interested parties 

contact the church office. 

Bluegrove Baptist Church has 4 

more mission trips to the Del Rio/

Acuna area planned.  Contact Rick 

Griffin if interested.  Rick will be 

attending the April trip. 

Mar 14-18 Apr 3-6 May 1-4 & Jun 5-8 

 

There is also an opportunity to go 

on mission to South Africa June 23-

July 4.  Contact Jennifer Naas if 

interested. 

South Africa Mission Trip 
Fundraiser: 

Waymaker T-Shirts Coming Soon 

Pottery Painting March 26 2-5pm 

Mother’s Day Pies May 7 Pick Up 

 

Summer Camp Fundraisers: 

God is Good T-Shirts Coming 
Soon 

Meals to Go #2 May 1-13 

Lemonade Stand June 4th 

Youth Camp July 11-15 and Team 
Kids Camp July 18-22.  Sign up 
and pay $50 deposit by March 20. 

 

VBS July 31-August 5 

mailto:jlbcburk@gmail.com
http://www.jlbcburk.com


Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 

 
 

LADIES 
PRAYER & 
BLANKET 
GROUP  

2 
 

 
MEAL @ 530       
BIBLE STUDY 

&  
PRAYER 

6 PM 
KIDS & YOUTH 
CLASS @ 6-7 

3 
 
 
 

7:30 PM 
 

4 

 

 

PICK UP            

5-6 PM IN 

FELLOWSHIP 

HALL 

5 

6 
 

 
 

 
SUNDAY 
SCHOOL  

9:45 
WORSHIP &  
MESSAGE 

11 AM 

7 
 

8 

 
 

LADIES 
PRAYER & 
BLANKET 
GROUP  

 

9 
 

 
MEAL @ 530       
BIBLE STUDY 

&  
PRAYER 

6 PM 
KIDS & YOUTH 
CLASS @ 6-7 

10 
 

 

11 12 

13 
 

 

 
SUNDAY 
SCHOOL  

9:45 
WORSHIP &  
MESSAGE 

11 AM 

14 15 

 
 

LADIES 
PRAYER & 
BLANKET 
GROUP  

 
 
 

16 
 

 
MEAL @ 530       
BIBLE STUDY 

&  
PRAYER 

6 PM 
KIDS & YOUTH 
CLASS @ 6-7 

17 
 
 
 

FAMILY 
BUSINESS 

MEETING @ 
7PM ON      
MAR 16 

 

18 19 

20 
 

 

 
SUNDAY 
SCHOOL  

9:45 
WORSHIP &  
MESSAGE 

11 AM 

21 
 

 

22 

 
 

LADIES 
PRAYER & 
BLANKET 
GROUP  

 

 

23 
 

 
MEAL @ 530       
BIBLE STUDY 

&  
PRAYER 

6 PM 
KIDS & YOUTH 
CLASS @ 6-7 

24 

 

25 26 

 

 

POTTERY 

PAINTING 

FUNDRAISER  

2-5PM  

27 
 

 

 
SUNDAY 
SCHOOL  

9:45 
WORSHIP &  
MESSAGE 

11 AM 

28 
 
 
 
ARTICLES DUE 

 
 

29 

 
 

LADIES 
PRAYER & 
BLANKET 
GROUP  

30 
 

 
MEAL @ 530       
BIBLE STUDY 

&  
PRAYER 

6 PM 
KIDS & YOUTH 
CLASS @ 6-7 

31   

MARCH 2022 



Jan Lee Baptist Church 

1004 Jan Lee Drive 

Burkburnett, TX 76354 
 

Mark Simons, Pastor 

Jennifer Naas, Ministry Assistant 

Email: jlbcburk@gmail.com 

Website: www.jlbcburk.com 

 Jan Lee Baptist Church 

 SUNDAY SCHOOL                    9:45 AM 
 MORNING SERVICE                 11:00 AM 
 ADULT CHOIR PRACTICE    Resumes in Fall 

           

MIDWEEK RENEWAL SERVICE 

MEAL           5:30 PM  
PRAYER & BIBLE STUDY                6:00 PM 
YOUTH & TEAM KIDS ACTIVITIES 6:00 PM 

 

March 2022 
Deacon of the Week 

 

   Feb 28-Mar 6     Marvin Maherg 

   Mar 7-13     John Naas 

   Mar 14-20     Robert Ritter 

   Mar 21-27     Rick Griffin 

   Mar 28 -  Apr 3     Bill Lindenborn 

  

February 2022 
Sunday School Attendance Record 

  February 6 41 

  February 13 29 

  February 20 41 

  February 27 43 

  

                    Average Attendance:  39 

Average based on 4 Sundays 

 

February 2022 
Financial Report 

                  Tithes $11,067.00 

Estimated monthly budget 

needs for 2021 - 2022 

$14,301.00 

                  Designated $07,149.62 

 

Prayer Chain 
 

If you have an e-mail address and desire to be on 
the prayer chain, please call the church office with 

your email information. 
 

Questions?  Call Jennifer @ 569-1211 

We’re on the web! 

www.jlbcburk.com 


